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State of California California Natural Resources Agency 
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 
 
To:  Commissioner Karen Douglas – Presiding Member Date  : February, 09, 2015 
 Commissioner Janea A. Scott – Associate Member Telephone: 916-654-3940 
 Raoul Renaud – Hearing Officer File:  00-AFC-14C 
 
 
 
From : California Energy Commission- Camille Remy Obad 
 1516 Ninth Street        Compliance Project Manager 
 Sacramento  CA  95814-5512 
 
 
Subject:  EL SEGUNDO ENERGY CENTER (00-AFC-14C) AMENDMENT PROCEEDING TO 

REPLACE UTILITY BOILER UNITS 3 AND 4 WITH NEW GENERATION UNITS 9, 10, 11 
AND 12 

 
 
STATUS REPORT 12 
As previously reported, all parties agreed that minor changes to the Final Staff Assessment 
(FSA) Part A should be done and published with FSA B as one complete FSA.  The combined 
FSA Parts A and B will also include the recent amendment approval of the Units 5 & 7 air 
quality conditions of certification (COCs), in order to allow for public comment and hearings on 
the entirety of the project at one time.   
 
Staff continues to work on various sections of the FSA and provides the following updates. 
 
Air Quality:  On February 6, 2015, the air district sent responses to comments from Energy 
Commission staff and the Petitioner on the FDOC. Energy Commission staff and the Petitioner 
are reviewing the responses. The district staff asked for inputs by Friday, February 13. Once 
the comments are addressed and agreed upon, the district staff will provide an updated official 
addendum to the FDOC. 
 
Biological and Cultural Resources:  On January 13, 2015, staff docketed responses to the 
project owner’s December 8, 2014 comments to FSA Part A including clarifying language for 
some conditions of certification and a request to provide some additional information for the 
purpose of CUL-6, which could allow for a more narrowly focused condition of certification.   
Staff anticipates a response from the Petitioner this week.  
 
Water Resources:  Staff is reviewing and incorporating recent input from the City of El 
Segundo (TN # 203598) regarding the project’s need for a Water Supply Assessment.   
 
Edits to the Waste Management COCs are being finalized, and revisions to the Compliance, 
Alternatives Analysis and Visual Resource sections are ongoing.  Progress continues on 
finalizing the FSA parts A and B. 
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